
Parkside Homeowners’ Association Board Meeting 

Minutes -- March 12, 2015, 6:00pm 
 

Board Members: Present  
Ray Bloom X  
Heiko Miles   

Linda Henley X  
Steve Cox X  

Scott Hardy   
No guests were present 

Approval of Minutes 

Minutes for Board meeting on March 12, 2015 were approved by the Board. The minutes will be posted 
on the web site. 

Treasurer’ Report 

Not available. Treasurer absent. 

Old Business 

Backflow testing is in progress. Individual billing will be done. Thanks to Kirk Kennedy for coordinating 
this.  

Tree evaluations will be done on an as needed basis. 

New Business 

1) Parkside Picnic- Washington Park pavilion reserved for Saturday September 12. However, some 
residents indicated a desire to hold in one of the cul-de-sacs in Parkside. Nearer the time we will 
send an email to Parkside residents asking if they have a preference and if they are interested in 
attending.  

2) Retention ponds have reeds removed and need volunteers to haul debris to City cleanup site on 
April 11th. Volunteers needed. Ray Bloom and Steve Cox have volunteered. 

3) Mosquito control. Linda Henley corresponded with Mr. M. Everton concerning past practice. He 
will continue to stock two retention ponds with fish to help cut down on mosquitoes this year. 

4) Jensen property (2212 Hickory Drive) tree removal and drainage problem in common area. A 
letter will be written to the homeowners after research by the Board. 

5) Replacement of cherry trees at front entrance was discussed. Ray Bloom will contact Green 
Street Landscaping for suggestions of alternative trees and for an estimate for the cost of 
replacing the soil and trees.   

6) Rhododendrons at front entrance. They don’t look healthy, but we will try feeding them before 
considering replacement.  

Next Meeting: April Board meeting will be at 6 pm on April 9, 2015, at Steve Cox’s, 4418 Shelby 
Court. 


